
 

NextEra Energy Resources, LLC 

 
700 Universe Boulevard, Juno Beach, FL 33408 

 
 
 
 
February 24, 2025 
 
VIA EMAIL 
 
PJM Interconnection, LLC 
generatordeactivation@pjm.com 
 
RE: Notice of Deactivation of OEC Units 1-6 
 
Pursuant to Section 113.1 of the PJM Interconnection, L.L.C. ("PJM") Open Access Transmission 
Tariff ("Tariff"), Ocean Energy Corporation (“OEC”) hereby submits notice of deactivation of the 
OEC facility (Queue O20) as of July 1, 2025. OEC consists of 6 landfill gas to electric generators 
rated at 1.6 MW each in Manchester Township, New Jersey. OEC does not have any current 
capacity market obligations.  
 
If there are any questions regarding this matter, please contact Caroline Taplinger, Director of 
Development, caroline.taplinger@nexteraenergy.com 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Caroline Taplinger 
Director of Development, Renewable Fuels 
 
 

Docusign Envelope ID: 37F667D8-ADFE-4440-96E3-A98357F74BF4


